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	Minutes

	What
	Ipswich Bicycle Club Committee Meeting

	Why
	Monthly Meeting

	When
	7pm Monday 18 October 2015

	Where
	Greshams, 312 Tuddenham Rd, Ipswich IP4 3QJ

	Attended
	Anne Betts

David Boother

Wendy Boother (Notes)

Steve Clark

Steve Grimwood (Chair)

	Simon Jarrold

Chris Jillings 
Ollie Jones 
Adam Keer
Matt Kerr 
Simon Males


	Liz Newbery
Colin Newstead
Jo Newstead
Jo Ringrose

Mark Salter

Will Taylor




	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies

Paul Rippon.
	

	2
	Last Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting on 21 September were accepted without amendment.

Action Points

All action points were in hand, completed or updates are included in items below.
Matters Arising
Item 3, Page 1. SG said that he will make a special mention for Keith Hill at AGM, standing down from his time keeping duties after many years; Barry Took wanted to send his regards to Keith, too.

Item 3, Page 2. Training at the ski slope site has been abandoned for a while, due to midges biting riders, and this will be organised again later in the year.

Item 3, Page 2. SG confirmed that the CX event on 29 Nov is ongoing and on target.


	

	3
	Secretary Reports
Road Race and Track 

SC had nothing to report, little activity this time of year. At the Eastern Road Racing League (ERRL) meeting LN had flagged up that they did not have a listing for an IBC event. PR took immediate action with the Eastern administrator and cleared up the matter, which was the Eastern League’s oversight. SC is attending another meeting to move this all forward. 

Time Trial 
As agreed, marshalling was discussed again. SG will promote the vacancy. 
The Hill Climb event was well attended, plenty of participation from smaller clubs, plenty of spectators too. IBC participants did well, despite smaller numbers of riders, but similar good results as last year, top regional, first and second places, top junior in region, top team in region, too. SG wanted to remind of rules for wearing of helmets and Club kit and may consider future penalties for breaches. 

The Club Hill Climb is being managed by MK and he suggested the Half Wheel trophy for the downhill challenge to be combined with this and completed this side of Christmas. Discussed various venue options. Agreed that MK will check out the old A12 and the idea of making use of the cricket club building and liaise with WT and the Social Rides arrangements. Ski slope, Semer and Copdock in the running as the venue, too. Looking at 27 Dec as the date. 

Mountain Bike 
CN had no events to report on.
Cyclo X 

SG reported this season is busy. Too many results to mark any achievements. Club well represented in all events. Currently fourth in the league. 
Coaching and training event was well attended, with Adam Colbert, Ross Tricker and AK. Grant Martin did well as reported on Facebook. This weekend is the event in Derby, with another coming up in Manningtree. Jack Parrish did well in Southampton. The Club does not have a senior man, no youth girls, no under 10 representatives at these events at the moment. 

National trophy event led by the Club on 29 Nov is listed incorrectly on a website and SG to check and get this corrected. SG will issue reminders using social media. The Mayor is invited to do the presentations. Need volunteers required for the day. The course will be set up by the Friday night and this will allow for early arrivals to have a practice on the course. VCRevolution will be running the Under 12’s on a separate course.
Social Rides 

WT reported that all is going well, no complaints, good attendance.

Youth 

OJ confirmed that the road season has all finished. Adam got best results for his category. Lost Jack Hardwick to Strada following a move for his studies. Jack Parrish did well at the latest Nationals. 

Ladies 
LN reported that the ladies rides are on Sundays are going well and looks like new members are coming in as they have been open to non members for a limited period whilst they get established. LN thanked female members that had supported her getting these rides up and running. LN will be able to identify those that are ready for the Saturday Social Rides and joining the Club.

Gemma Melton was second in her category in the Hill Climb. 
Men 
SM had nothing specific to report.

	SG

All note

MK/WT

All note



	4
	Coaching
AK reported that all the dates are published on the website. Regional contender’s session of CycloX and an event at Foxhall stadium notified to be well supported. Ross Tricker is the only coach without a Club kit so arrangements are in place to provide.

	

	5
	Membership 
PR had said he had nothing new to report.

	

	6
	Club Clothing
Race wear 
CN reported that the next order depends on an offer from Endura. Usual arrangements are a five week turnaround. Due to the volume of our orders, and being in the sixth year in business with the Club, they are now offering that they will hold a stock supply without any deposit, ready for dispatch with an additional 10% off. This for high volume items only, e.g. premium jerseys. JN read out the emailed offer in full, which was time limited, closing tomorrow, and after this would be offered to another club.

Discussion began with potential for a change of kit. JR raised Callas as an option. They have been approached before, as explained by longer-standing members of the Club and its committee. Many companies contact the Club with new order offers, which become more expensive for all subsequent orders.

Discussion re-visited the 2014 AGM and clarification that the next time a new design of Club kit would be the 2017 AGM. The design registered with BC so we need to remember that once agreed at AGM and reported to British Cycling, all competing members must have that kit to compete, so there needs to be advance planning after membership agreement. Not immediate registering with British Cycling and implementation We would not notify BC until the kit is fully available for all members to buy. Also remember that this regards the design and is a separate decision regarding the supplier. Supplier decision is for the Clothing Co-ordinator with the support of the committee, not for the AGM.
The question therefore, in summary, is: Is it worth staying with Endura for the discount and for the quicker turn around? Considerations:

· Growing new membership and Christmas orders are starting to come in and no one would want the 6-9 week wait for a new supplier to get up and running even if the design didn’t change. 
· Anyone with problems with Club kit, sizing, cut or quality, should be keeping CN up to date. He had not received any complaints or comments generally. Anyone can try kit on before ordering. One member was able to get a personalised-size skin suit made especially for him as a one-off. This offer is part of this trial offer, as usual.

· MK explained how printing kit might be part of a ‘gentleman’s agreement’. 
· Everyone will get kit much quicker without the Club taking any financial risks. 
· Good relationship with Endura. 
· The 10% offer should be passed on to members as it is only on those specific premium order items. Only on short sleeved jerseys and shorts. 
After discussion, all were in favour to accept this offer from Endura. JN/CN to contact Endura.
Leisure wear 
MK had nothing new to report.
	JN/CN



	7
	Finance
CJ was preparing for the AGM and reminded anyone with outstanding finance matters should contact him.


	All note

	8
	Secretary
WB had no new correspondence or emails to report.

AGM planning: 

Proposed AGM committee posts reviewed. 
WB asked for CVs and profile pictures for all those standing, particularly Management positions, though it does give the large and growing membership a chance to meet everyone. Likewise, it would be good to be prepared to stay behind to meet and greet members after the AGM ends.
It was agreed that General positions can be filled at any time and that they can be supported and/or shadowed at any time by anyone interested to provide cover or stand for the post in the future. Welfare officers must be considered well in advance in view of DBS process. 
SG reminded that the Committee will second all positions en bloc on the night if not contested. SG is happy with anyone to stand and give a short report but not compulsory.

AGM proposals:
WB confirmed that no proposals had been received from members.

SG took the meeting through the Club Rules amendments to tidy up the text. 

SG proposed a rule, following recent emails and events, that the Club should be non commercial, remain independent, not sponsored in any way. Sponsors do cause issues with Club kit and the website. Finances are such that this is not needed. Member to member benefits are ok. Club Rules can only be changed at the AGM and all members have the opportunity to vote. It is useful to change rules now because the world is changing, emails arrive daily, we have a large Club membership and so are targeted globally for kit, holidays, cycling accessories, bikes and all sort of sales pitches.
Discussions included asking What are the benefits of being a member? Generally, for using the membership card for discounts at various local shops. 
It was agreed that this proposal will go forward to the AGM. Full text in the revised proposed version of Rules and AGM. WB to revise the AGM agenda for PR to issue to the members.
No one had any other proposals for the AGM. 
	All Action

All note

WB/PR

	9
	Welfare
Officers had nothing new to report.


	

	10
	Media
MS had interesting facts about the website ready to make his annual report interesting. 


	

	11
	Social Events & Trophies
MK will move his annual tasks forward as soon as the AGM is over.

	

	12
	Any Other Business
There was no other business.

The AGM is 7pm on Monday 2 November 2015 at Greshams.
The committee meetings will continue on third Monday monthly at Greshams unless notified otherwise, the first of the new committee after the AGM will be 7pm on Monday 16 November 2015.
The IBC social evenings will continue on first Monday monthly at Greshams, the next one being at 7pm on Monday 7 December 2015. 
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